

THORNTON HEATH NURSERY SCHOOL Working in partnership with the Pegasus Academy Trust

51 PRIDHAM ROAD THORNTON HEATH SURREY CR7 8RS

TEL: 020 8684 0494

Dear Parents and Carers,

Strike action by members of the NEU on Wednesday 1st February 2023

We are writing to inform you about strike action that is being taken by members of the National Education Union on **Wednesday 1**st **February** and to advise you about arrangements for Thornton Heath Nursery School on that day.

Teachers who are members of the NEU will be on strike and **Thornton Heath Nursery School will be partially closed.**

The arrangements for each class at THNS are as follows:

Ladybird Class (2YO) – Open as usual

Bumblebee Class (AM children) – Closed Butterfly Class (PM children) – Closed Caterpillar Class (Full-time children) – Closed – payments for the 1st February will be refunded.

We apologise unreservedly for the inconvenience this may cause many of you, and have endeavoured to inform you as early as possible so that you can make child care arrangements for the day.

We hope that you will appreciate that this is a national dispute that cannot be resolved by staff on site. We know that teachers do not take strike action lightly and we all hope that this dispute can be properly resolved as quickly as possible so that there are no further disruptions to the education of the children at our school.

We will update you on the arrangements for any subsequent strike action in due course.

Yours sincerely,

Jenette Indarsingh (Head of Nursery)